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Hello,

My name is Matt McCoy, and I am the Director of Content for pier1.com. Brian Poole was part of my Site Production
team from October 2019 until March 2020. He was responsible for building homepage content and marketing emails.
Brian was a crucial part of the team, and contributed during the critical holiday season.

Brian was a fast learner and a hard worker. He was focused and consistently delivered work on time. I never had to
ask Brian to pick up new work in the queue: he would simply start a new project upon completing work. He worked
well with other team members, and was willing to learn new things.

It was a pleasure working with Brian, and I believe he would be a great addition to any team.

Thank you,

Matt McCoy


